                 Olney Memories # 59
    Hello everyone and I want to wish everyone a Happy 2008!  Again there have been some pictures that have been sent in and I've spent quite a bit of time trying to get them to "go" so you folks would be able to see them, hope they come up for you.  A reminder to please be patient while your computer brings them up, for some of them might take awhile.  
 

Thanks for those of you who are letting me know of your e-mail changes. This helps lots!!
 

A big welcome also to our new readers and additions to our Olney Memories list.  Glad to have you all.  Keep sending your memories to Olney Memories and keep it going!
 

Ann Weesner King
pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960
                                               Olney Memories # 59
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Ron Janes

mrlj@wabash.net   
I’m writing this for Ron…………He remembers all the neighbor groceries as his  grandparents had a bakery - Bursott Bakery and he helped deliver pies all around in a panel truck that said "hit me easy, I'm full of pie." From what I hear, they stuffed that panel truck full of kids when they went to the drive-in.  He has kept score for the Olney Tigers home basketball games for over 35 years - was inducted into the Illinois Basketball Coaches Association Hall of Fame under Friends of Basketball in April, 2006, helps run the chain for football games, etc.  He should be retired by now but loves what he does (adjusting insurance claims).  So, he would love to hear about other memories of Olney.

 

Thanks so much,

Ron and Millie 

Class of ‘54

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Combination Basketball Schedule and Soda Fountain Menu

By Ibby Sebree Brennan and Jim Dale

   In a previous Memories I had an article about an 1896 Bower Drug Store soda fountain menu. I also have a similar but later menu that was published and is part of a program for a district basketball tournament that was held in Olney. Although undated, we believe that the tournament was held in 1935. Comments will be made about both the tournament and the soda fountain menu.

   The basketball tournament was held March 5-6-7-8-9 at Olney.

   Teams in the tournament were West Salem, Claremont, Landes, Calhoun, Xenia, Clay City, Noble, Parkersburg, Sailor Springs, Olney, Iuka, Louisville, and Flora. In the seedings both Olney and Flora were given byes in the first round.

   W. R. McIntosh, who was the Principal, was listed as the Manger of the tournament. The scorer was Jimmy Armsey, and the Timer was O. A. Brown, a math teacher. 

   The principals, coaches, and school colors of each school are given, as well as the names of all of the players on each team. Olney’s principal was W. R. McIntoch and the coach was Frank Newton. Players on the Olney team were: Chas. Jackson; Hugh Ashmore; Jim Higgins; Walt Shearer; Albert Heath; Robert Summers; Bill Newton; Frank Pepple; Elmo Shearer; Wayne Berry, James Dean; and Chas. Salisbury. 

   Ernst (Ernie) Bower was always a big fan and booster of Olney high school athletics and both the local team and visiting team and their fans were always welcome and urged to hang out in the sun parlor that was in the rear of the store and to consider it their headquarters while in town. One page of the program is devoted to welcoming everyone to make the drugstore their meeting place. Facilities available included telephone, score board, toilet, check room, wash room with hot and cold water, and clean towels. In their free check room you could store your grips, suit cases, coats, umbrellas, and basketballs.

   The brochure included a picture of the high school, and the inside of the drug store including a photo of the sun parlor. 

   Jim believes that this was the tournament where the Olney team completely annihilated the outmanned Parkersburg team and beat them by a very lopsided score. Memory wants to say that Olney scored over 100 points and Parkersburg scored about six points. One of the Parkersburg baskets was courtesy of an Olney player. Parkersburg had a large player named Carl Ferguson. After a while his teammates would give him the ball and he would just throw it toward their basket from the center line with hopes that it might go in. He was not successful as the score indicated. 

   The soda fountain menu was similar to the one of 1896. However, sandwiches had been added and they cost ten cents. Types of sandwiches available were: baked ham, egg and olive, tuna salad, chicken salad, lettuce and tomato, ham salad, pimento cheese, and Swiss cheese. Hot sandwiches were available and they cost 15 cents. Soda and sundaes had increased in price from five cents to ten cents. Banana splits and malted milks were 15 cents. 

Jim Dale

Class of 1940

jdale@uark.edu 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
   Jim Dale—Class of 1940

   Here are some 5th and 6th grade pictures taken in 1933 and 1934 at Silver Street School.

   Lola Marie (Kirby) Rohr furnished the names
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Norman & Barbara (Evans) Young
Barbnorm2@juno.com 

You may want to include this picture of the old stadium at the Olney Fairground in the Olney Memories.  We don’t have the exact date the photo was taken, but my husband’s father and uncles were in the Dundas band in the early 1900’s.
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Barbara Evans Young

Class of ’51 & 56

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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Hog Heaven (which was the first Mt.Gilead Church) was written on the back of the picture of the old building with all of the people in front of Norman’s Great Grandmother, Mary (Poff) Snyder is in the front row, 4th from the right side.  His Grandfather, Gilbert Murry, is the 10th adult from the left and the 2nd row from the top.  I believe his Great Grandfather, Obediah Murray, is 2nd from left in the top row.  
We enjoy reading the Olney Memories.  When we have more time this winter we’ll send some of our own memories.

Norman Young, Class of ’51 & Barbara (Evans) Young, Class of ‘56
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This is a picture of the Dundas School.  Norman and his parents attended  there.  Our oldest son, Jeff, also attended Dundas School in the 1st and 2nd grades.

Norman and Barbara Evans Young

Class of 51 & 56.

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Jim Dillman

jdillman@lastwrites.com
Jim Dillman

jdillman@lastwrites.com
Boy, do some of the Olney Memories make me feel old! I remember going to school with the children of many of the founders of the businesses mentioned in the “Memories” i.e.  the Spieth’s, the Schmalhausens, the Fessel’s, the Abegglen’s, the Bergener’s, the son of Mike of Mike’s Ice Cream Parlor, and several others. 
I didn’t graduate from Olney since I moved just before my senior year of 1949-50, but I did my 6 years of Silver Street, 2 years of Central, and 3 years of High School there.
I remember the Elk’s theater and the Saturday Serials – Green Hornet, Batman, etc., followed by the oaters of Roy Rogers, Hopalong Cassidy, Tom Mix, and others. Then for “culture”, you went to the movies at the Arcadia on Sunday. My parent’s, my brother and I frequently ate at Robb’s Coffee House, and my Uncle Glen ran the Olney News Stand on Whittle. Also, my cousin owned the Olney Greenhouses on Rt. 130.  Oh yes, my parents also spent some time in the New Yorker Lounge on Whittle Ave. (They even had slot machines in the back room – imagine that!) Our Family Physicians were the Webers; and our phone number was 256 (often “monitored” by the operator)! 
I lived just across the street from the park, on Ludlow Ave., and have many fond memories of the Richland County Fairs, Band Concerts, and special events that took place there, including the horse racing. All the home football and baseball games were played on their respective venues on the infield of the track. 
I spend practically every hour of every summer day in the swimming pool where they had three diving boards for a short while. There were too many diving accidents though and they eventually eliminated the one over the pool pump-house. There were times when you could actually get inside the center island by swimming through a (light fixture or filter??) hole. Sure was scary the first time!!
I spent many hours at Willis Morgan’s Motorcycle Shop and at the Olney Airport out East of town. Willis had a small “T” track out behind his shop and he flew an old Piper Cub from a very-very short landing strip he also had there – and the Cub didn’t have brakes.
I guess that’s enough nostalgia for now.  

Thanks for the Memories.

 Jim Dillman, 

Cocoa, FL

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Thanks again for forwarding all the past Olney Memories.  We have really enjoyed reading them and have been passing them on to friends.

 Ron & Mille Janes

mrlj@wabash.net
Thanks again for forwarding all the past Olney Memories.  We have really enjoyed reading them and have been passing them on to friends.

I (Millie) really appreciated Clarence Smith's sharing about the "Ice Plant" as my Dad, Allan Judge worked there for many years.  I remember watching him "pull" the ice from the containers in the floor.  I also remember being concerned that he might get locked in the ice storage place as it was so cold.  My Dad was in the Ice Plant Friday evening, November 27, 1965 when a severe windstorm came through.  I still have the Olney Daily Mail telling all about the different places that were hit, the ice plant, a trailer court and at least two homes and other places.  Dad was critically injured in the storm from flying debris and the inhalation of ammonia from broken ammonia pipes..  Thankfully he survived and lived many more years.

 

We saw that some mentioned the Bursott Pies.  Ron's grandparents, Fred and Margaret Bursott had Bursott Bakery located where the Garage Sale is now.  Ron sometimes helped his Dad deliver the pies to the stores in town.  The delivery panel truck said "Hit Me Easy I'm Full of Pie."  Those little pies were delicious!

 

Again, thanks for the good memories!

 

Ron and Millie Janes

Class of ‘54

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Tanya Iaun Benson

tanya_bentsen@yahoo.com
On the first picture of Mrs Delzell's school,  Kate Redman is the 2nd
on the left on the front row. Lanie Arnold (Judge Arnold's daughter)
in 2nd row right in  the middle next to a boy.  I remember Mrs.
Fletcher. I was shipped to Silver for her kindergarten class as was
my faher, brother and sisters. Great memories. I carpooled with Bud
Varrner. She certainly had a lot of patience. 

Tanya Iaun Benson

Class of ‘ 66    

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     
Mike Woods

wods_86@msn.com
    I was wondering how many years Mr. Snively taught history at the high school? 

I think his class was one of the hardest I ever took. 

-I just read the article by Rich Wilson that talked about the Olney Centennial that was held in the 60s.  One of the things that I have found very interesting about this time is a record that one of Olney's finest made at that time.  Dr William A. Moore recorded a record The Glory Of Old Olney. I was at a garage sale some years ago and found a copy of this record.  I was just wondering if anyone else has a copy of that record?  Or just remember the song?   Dr. Moore's Office was located on south Whittle Ave. across the street from the Red Bird gas station. I used to see Dr. Moore at times when I was sick.  A Doctors visit was 5.00 for a office call.

Thanks

Mike Woods

Class of ‘71

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Cheryl Ginder

 lovey68@verizon.net
	For those who grew up here in Olney and either lost a sibling, your own child, or remember a friend who passed on too soon you may be interested in a local project to build an 'Angel of Hope Children's Memorial Garden' in Olney to remember all deceased children. Right now it's still in the planning stages. We are currently working on getting our non-profit status so that we can accept large donations. This memorial park will be at the Musgrove Park in Olney and will feature an Angel of Hope statue, flowering trees & bushes, granite benches, and engraved granite bricks etched with a child's name or with a phrase or short verse of some type may be purchased.  More information, prices and the brick orders will be taken in Jan. Or Feb. & actual ground work will begin in the Spring of 2008. You may send an e-mail at: lovey68@verizon.net with questions or requests, or you may send donations to: Cheryl Ginder, 1430 North Silver Street, Olney, Il. 62450. Please make checks to Angel of Hope Children's Memorial Garden .  Memorials can be for family members, friends, or classmates and they can be in the form of cash donations, purchases of trees, bushes, or purchases of engraved bricks. This is a good way to honor the loss of a child in your life  even though you may live far from Olney. 
Cheryl Ginder

Class of  ‘68

-----------------------------------------------------------------
 

 

 

Cheyl Ginder

lovey68@verizon.net 
 

The class of 1968 is looking for current addresses of these classmates for our 40th class reunion  (July 4 & 5th 2008):
 

We are currently missing addresses for: Sid & Cindy Battistella, Charles Burris, Jim Chaplin, Janice Doty Rogers, Pat Fiscus Whalen, Roger Haerr, Cheryl Hargis Chadwick, Carol Harmon, Gayle Harmon Nettleton, Steve Martin, Glen McClure, Becky McVaigh McPherson, Clifford Musgrave, Catherine Nash, John Rose, Mike Runyon, Kenneth Sager, Lydia Staley Villareal, Terry Travis, Tonya Tucker Johnson, Steve White, & Gary Wyatt. If you are one of these people come out of hiding & send us your current address or if you know the location of anyone on this list please share the address with us...we don't want to leave anyone out. 
E-mail Cheryl Hurt Ginder at: lovey68@verizon.net . 
Class of ‘68

--------------------------------------------------------------------
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